TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL AGM

18 November 2008

Lostwithiel Golf & Country Club

1 Apologies

Audrey Bell, Porthleven; Lilian Polkinhorne, Truro Morlaix

2 Minutes of last meeting

Minutes of the last meeting were accepted with two minor amendments. Corrections to “Minutes of the last meeting” and change of date  from “2008” to “2007”. These were proposed by Jill Anstey, seconded by Fred Smee. Passed unanimously.
3 Matters arising

There were no matters arising

4 Chairman’s Report

Chairman welcomed all present, particularly Ashley Helleur, the Bursary student. It was nice to see that great benefit had been gained once again from the TCC bursary. Sue thanked all people present, as well as those who had attended throughout the year. Presence at quarterly meetings had been good to begin with; attendance at the third meeting has been down (possibly due to the clash with Father’s Day) and the fourth one had had to be cancelled to the large number of forward apologies. Sue thanked Fred and Anne Smee for helping to host the events. Sue conveyed her thanks to all the Officers, but particularly Bill, who had taken on the organisation of the Boules competition and the AGM. Sue stressed the need for a secretary to enable the wheels of the organisation to run smoothly. Sue explained how the Callington organisation had been very full this year and how personal circumstances had changed with the chance of early retirement. It had been a busy time and she hoped that it would get better when equilibrium set in! She had enrolled for a website building course and hoped that her new skills would soon rectify the lack of a TCC website. She had taken the chance to acquire a suitable software package at a very reasonable price. The future site would enable associations to link up. Through the old site, that was coming to an end, a number of new contacts requiring new partnerships had emerged. There had been three requests, all from France – one from Brittany, one from the Nantes area and one from the Vendée. Ebby had done a sterling job in promoting twinning through the media. Sue had done a live broadcast on Radio Cornwall. Hopefully new twinnings will show that twinning still plays an important role in 21st century life. Sue had had the chance to visit two of the new contacts whilst in France. The third contact had, in fact, been an ex-Callington student. The latter contact needs more work. Brittany Ferries would be introducing a new ferry, the Armorique. The Pont Aven will be doing a couple of crossings a week. The new ferry will be state of the art; unfortunately the mid-range accommodation will be disappearing. The Groups Section offers a 10% discount on a number of cars. The provision of support vehicle has been withdrawn. It may be worth putting some passengers into the vehicle to make it financially worthwhile. Fares do not seem to have changed too much. Sue stressed once again the need to nominate officers for the TCC committee to enable it to function more smoothly.
5 Treasurer’s Report

The annual accounts were passed round by the Treasurer, balances standing at:

Portman BS

£0

HSBS Deposit

£256.88

HSBS


£2523.16

The Portman/Nationwide account had been closed and transferred to the current account. We were awaiting suggestions from auditor who would look into ways to make the money work for our benefit. Proposed by Nigel and seconded by Ian Smith that Peter Coxwell should be allowed time to come back to Bill with suggestions. Passed unanimously. Peter Coxwell would enquire whether we should be getting a handout. Insurance quote not available. It was suggested by Bill that we ask organisations to pay the same premium as last year. Any extra would be absorbed by TCC. Proposed by Pam Davey and seconded by Janet Fincher. Passed unanimously. Peter Coxwell had charged no fee. Proposed by Jill Harris and seconded by Viv Bradley that £20 be forwarded to Truro Samaritans as a donation. Passed unanimously. 
Thanks to Bill for organising the raffle. Sue suggested new way to organise drawing of raffle. Ian Smith proposed that we nominate two people to draw tickets, seconded by Ann Smee. Passed unanimously
6 Gemini Editor’s Report

No report. Ebby Anstey asked whether Ron was suffering health-wise.

7 Election of Officers

Sue Lumley handed over to Bill Harris, but all nominations for Chair were for Sue Lumley and she was voted back again unopposed. Proposed by Bill Harris and seconded by Vivien Bradley. All other posts were voted en bloc.

Chairman


Sue Lumley
Vice Chairman

Beatrice Kernow
Secretary


Richard Lumley
Treasurer


Bill Smith
Gemini Editor


To be confirmed
Publicity Secretary

Ebby Anstey
8 The Edwin and Ernestine Jones Memorial Bursary
Ashley Helleur gave an excellent PowerPoint presentation on his visit to Germany. Ian Frank proposed a vote of thanks for the mature delivery of Ashley’s talk and the clear evidence given that the bursary had been used in such an excellent way. Ashley was congratulated on being such a fine ambassador for his school, his family and for the TCC. 
9 County Boules Tournament
Bill Harris reported that the tournament went very well with a record number of entries. It was agreed that the venue was perfect and that it should be used again. Truro Parks Department is happy for us to use the venue again. It was suggested that 28 June 2009 be the new date with the same venue. This was proposed by Ebby Anstey and seconded by Christine Martin. It was passed unanimously. Ebby Anstey had got extensive colour coverage in a number of newspapers. Dave Ellis had reported that Torpoint did not wish to organise the event in 2009 and had passed on the details of last year’s event. Officers will discuss the organisation of the 2009 competition.

10 Dates of Future Committee Meetings

Sue asked if the quarterly meeting dates were suitable. Sue proposed the following dates for 2008-2009: January 18, April 19, June 14 and September 27

AGM Nov 15

Bill Harris proposed and Ebby Anstey seconded that the new hall in Lostwithiel be used. Passed unanimously.

11 Open Discussion of Twinning Events in the County during 2008.

This agenda item is now included in the quarterly meetings. An informal open forum was suggested which allowed the following reports.
Ebby Anstey would like to thank TCC on behalf of Restormel Twinning Association for agreeing the bursary for Ashley Helleur. This had been part of the Restormel twinning which had included 11 organisations and six new twinners. Ebby had got a lot of publicity in the media and on their Beehive website.

Discussion about Beehive site and it was questioned if it was still free of charge. Richard Lumley suggested www.freewebs.com as a possibility which was easy to use and professional in appearance.

Falmouth reported on their visit to France. Three excellent receptions including dance lessons. They had been asked to plant a tree to commemorate 25 years of twinning. Falmouth will be travelling to Germany in May and are hoping to travel by coach.

Jill Harris asked that everyone sign the attendance  book. 

AOB

After lunch the delegates and members were treated to a most entertaining and informative talk by Kingsley Rickard on “Pharmacy of Yesteryear”. The talk revealed with the addition of great humour some of the artefacts which Kingsley had collected over the years representing life behind the counter of a chemist’s shop. Sue proposed a vote of thanks which echoed the sentiments of the audience.
